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To whom it may concern, I am writing to voice my objection to this development as it is 
currently set out. This would cause significant damage to one of the most beautiful parts of the 
lower North Shore of Sydney, which is steeped in history and is a unique environmental 
ecosystem. Flat Rock Gully was once called Gulawa Injun Bulgan or Cimb Downhill by the local 
indigenous Cammeraygal people, as a reference to the fact that this area was a major 
thoroughfare for people living in the area now known as Willoughby to be able to come down 
and hunt, fish play in the streams and forage in what is now known as Tunks Park and flat rock 
gully. This development with further encroach on this beautiful area, which has been important 
to be all locals for more than 6000 years, and would most likely overstep all bounds of 
preservation of his precious area. 


